TOWN COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING TUESDAY, AUGUST 10, 2021, AT 4:00PM

IN PERSON AT NASHVILLE TOWN HALL 200 COMMERCIAL STREET AND VIDEO CONFERENCE VIA ZOOM MEETING LINK

ATTENDANCE – Council members present in person - President Jane Gore, Vice-President Nancy Crocker, Councilmember Anna Hofstetter, Councilmember Tyra Miller and Councilmember David Rudd. Also, in attendance – Police Chief Ben Seastrom, Chief Administrator Phyllis Carr, Records Clerk Sandie Jones, and Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young. In attendance by Zoom - Town Consultant Dax Norton.

1. 2022 BUDGET WORK SESSION — was opened by President Gore at 4:00pm. She then turned the work session over to Clerk-Treasurer Young to explain the budget process and procedures. Clerk-Treasurer Young reviewed the budget calendar for the tax budgets. She advised that the budget calendar is not for the Water and Wastewater Utilities. There were questions asked regarding possible raises for employees, percentage of the Police Department's budget in the General Fund, and the hiring of Taft for lobbying for the Nashville Food & Beverage Tax renewal. The Work Session was opened for public comments and questions. There was support regarding the need for our Police Force and budgeting sufficiently for their department. The next budget Work Session was scheduled for August 25, 2021, at 6:30 pm.

The Work Session was adjourned by President Gore at 5:25pm.

Work Session Minutes created by Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young.